DRAFT

Minutes for Student Learning Outcomes Committee
Jan. 18, 2008
1:15 p.m. in Taeni Hall S-117
Attending:  Don Ransford (Chair), Marty Ambrose, Sabine Eggleston, Mary Faulkner, Theo Koupelis,  Henry Linck, George Manacheril, Pam Mangene, Jan Ohlemacher, Kevin Schreiner, Gail Tracey,  and Joan VanGlabek.
SLOC Membership  
Information item:  Dr. Thomas will update all committees before the end of the semester. Prior to this, we will discuss membership at the April meeting and establish terms, etc. Current membership will remain until the close of the year.
MAPP
The Chair began the discussion by reminding the committee the purpose of MAPP is to provide external validation of our standards. Is this the best tool, and how will we use the results for improvement of learning?
· Marty Ambrose reported the writing segment primarily focused on grammar and didn’t give helpful information about writing skills. It’s possible to add something to this test to provide a writing sample from each student.

· Henry Linck suggested an internal study might be helpful to check the correlation between placement test scores and the writing sample.

· Don Ransford commented the discussion could include a measurement of CLAST competencies. He also suggested this could be linked to the first year experience measurements.

· We still need an instrument to measure critical thinking and ethics/values.

ACTION ITEM:  Marty Ambrose will meet with Pat Gordin and Kevin Shriner to discuss possible testing options. She and Jan Ohlemacher will explore correlation studies with them, too.
SUB COMMITTEE REPORTS

I-Skills Literacy Assessment:  The schedule for next year would have the SENSE assessment administered in Fall ’08 and I-Skills in Spring ’09. The Chair has to confirm Dr. Thomas’ approval of funding, and then the committee can begin planning the process.
Edison Experience/First Year Experience:  Gail Tracey reviewed her notes from their meeting on Dec. 11th.  Committee members will be working on a purpose statement for the course and writing additional questions for the SENSE assessment.
General Education:  Jan Ohlemacher presented the report from their meeting on Dec. 14th. After some discussion the following actions were taken:
Recommendation #1:



APPROVED
The six general education competencies at Edison College should be streamlined into the following five competencies:

Communication (COM): To communicate (read, write, speak, listen) effectively using standard English and apply effective techniques to create working relationships with others to achieve common goals

Critical Thinking (CT): To demonstrate skills necessary for analysis, synthesis, and evaluation

Technology/Information Management (TIM): To demonstrate the skills and use the technology necessary to collect, verify, document, and organize information from a variety of sources

Global Socio-cultural Responsibility (GSR):  To identify, describe, and apply responsibilities, core civic beliefs, and values present in a diverse society.
Scientific and Quantitative Reasoning (QR): To identify and apply mathematical and scientific principles and methods
NOTE:  Posters will need to be re-printed and distributed for Fall ’08 if approved by the Curriculum Committee.
Recommendation #2: 



APPROVED
The current syllabus template should be revised to link learning outcomes/assessments with general education competencies (see attached templates), and this revision process should be a part of the three year curriculum review process.

ACTION ITEM:  These two recommendations will be sent to discipline chairs and associate deans/deans as discussion items for their February agendas. Any revisions/changes will be brought to the Feb. SLOC meeting. Chair Don Ransford will also bring forth the recommendations to the Curriculum Committee agenda for their February meeting. If approved, it will allow faculty time to make revisions to their fall syllabi.

NOTE:  SLOC members are encouraged to attend the Curriculum Committee meeting to support the recommendation.
Recommendation #3:



TABLED TO APRIL

As part of the curriculum review process, each general education course should be evaluated using the criteria checklist developed. (See attached.)
ACTION ITEM:  The checklist will be revised by the sub-committee and presented for approval at the April SLOC meeting. 

Recommendation #4:



APPROVED
This subcommittee would like to work as an advisory board with the LOA, Jan Ohlemacher, to review what projects have been completed and pay any outstanding stipends; to meet monthly to review the status of current projects; and, to update any projects that need to be initiated.  This subcommittee would be chaired by Jan Ohlemacher and would give a monthly report at the SLOC meeting.

Recommendation #5:



APPROVED
This subcommittee would like to propose acceptance of the following forms for the following assessment projects (see attached):

1. High-Impact Course Assessments

2. Common Graded Assignment Assessments

3. Multi-Class Assessments
ACTION ITEM:  Information on p. 38 of the SLOC guide should be revised to more clearly reflect the definition of projects outside the “normal” responsibilities of faculty. Jan Ohlemacher will also adjust the form titles to match the descriptions in the Guide.
Recommendation #6:

The stipends attached to the abovementioned assessment projects are the following amounts (as per mutual gains bargaining):

1. High-Impact Course Assessment (3 yr. study) = $700.00 per year

2. Common Graded Assignment Assessment = $500.00

3. A unique project with Multi-class Assessments = $100.00 - $150.00
4. A full day of scoring = $250.00 per scorer
ACTION ITEM:  This page should be placed on the document server, under Academic Affairs, so it would be available for everyone. Pam Mangene will take care of this.
The next meeting will be held on Friday, February 15th, in room S-117. The April meeting will be moved to G-102 (Lee), SS-118 (Charlotte), and A-150 (Collier) to facilitate use of video conferencing.
